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TO INCORPORATE TOWN OF YARMOUTH SCHOOL DISTRICT 957 

PRIVATE AND SPECIAL, 1949 CHAP. 161 

Chapter 160 

AN ACT Relating to Rental for the Bar Harbor Municipal Court. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

p. & S. L., 1899, c. 61, § 9, amended. Section 9 of chapter 6I of the 
private and special laws of I899, as amended by section 3 of chapter 7 of 
the private and special laws of I903, is hereby further amended to read as 
follows: 

'Sec. 9. Term, when held; place; rental. A term of said court shall be 
held for the transaction of civil business on the Ist Wednesday of each 
month, beginning at IO o'clock in the forenoon; except that for the entry, 
trial and disposition of actions of forcible entry and detainer, and for the 
cognizance and trial of criminal actions said court shall be considered in 
constant session. Said court shall be held at such place as the town of Bar 
Harbor shall provide; and said town shall have power and it shall be its 
duty to raise money to provide a proper place for said court and suitably 
furnish the same, for which there shall be paid from the county of Hancock, 
as rental, the sum of $500, annually, in quarterly payments. All other ex­
penses of the court, including blank books of record, dockets and blanks 
necessary for the use of said court shall be paid from the treasury of the 
county of Hancock.' 

Effective August 6, 1949 

Chapter 161 

AN ACT to Incorporate the Town of Yarmouth School District. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

Sec. I. Town of Yarmouth School District, incorporated. Subject to 
the provisions of this act, the inhabitants of and the territory within the 
town of Yarmouth shall constitute a body corporate and politic under the 
name of the "Town of Yarmouth School District" for the purpose of ac­
quiring land within the said town for school purposes; and erecting, equip­
ping and maintaining on said land a school building or buildings; with the 
right to lease or let said property to said town; all for the benefit of the 
inhabitants of said district. 

Sec. 2. Trustees, powers and duties; limitations. All the affairs of said 
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